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Update on the Electric Industry Registry Efforts –
The NAESB office continues to work with both OATI and NERC on the transition of the NERC TSIN Registry to the NAESB Electric Industry Registry (EIR).  
Parallel testing of the new system began on May 14 and to date over 1067 entities-roles have registered in the new EIR.  According to estimates calculated by OATI, the 1067 entities account for nearly 96% of all entities anticipated to register in the new system.  OATI is in the process of wrapping up their efforts to individually contact each of the remaining entities with active eTags in the current TSIN registry about registration.  Once the contact efforts are complete, NERC, NAESB and OATI will meet to discuss the next steps regarding entity registration and the process of verifying the source/sink and PoR/PoD points in the new system.  
At the request of the Joint Interchange Scheduling Subcommittee (JESS), NAESB has begun posting registration statistics information on a more frequent basis on the EIR website (http://www.naesb.org/weq/weq_eir.asp) and will also post additional reports concerning the unregistered source/sink and PoR/PoD points contained in the TSIN.
NAESB and OATI have continued to hold weekly calls to review the status of issues identified during the parallel test of the new system and make modifications when needed through the OATI web support system.  The co-chairs of the JESS have participated in these calls and have been absolutely essential in resolving the issues identified.   OATI and NAESB are currently finalizing the 24 hour emergency publication process requested by the JESS and are continuing to discuss possible solutions for making the registry publication publically available without  compromising the security of the webRegistry system. The parallel test is scheduled to run for six months in duration but the cutover date will be set once all issues have been resolved.  NERC and NAESB will work together to make certain that the registry publication is meeting the needs of the industry and provide ample notice to the industry before cutting over to the new system.
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